CAMARILLO SEVENTH-DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH

Sabbath, September 19, 2020

3975 E. Las Posas Road, Camarillo, CA 93010 805-482-4632 <u>www.camarillosda.org</u>



Welcome to our outdoor services today...

CHURCH ONLINE

9:30am - Sabbath School - Ralph Arnold 10:45am - Worship Service - Dave Pennock Offering: Church Budget

We Worship Together:

PRELUDE: Niccole Modell

WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS: Dave Pennock

CHILDREN'S STORY: Bill Calkins
OFFERING CALL: Steve Mayer
OFFERTORY: Niccole Modell

SCRIPTURE & PRAYER: Ephesians 6:10-20 ESV

Joshua and John Negley

SERMON: "PUT ON THE WHOLE ARMOR OF GOD"

– Dave PennockPOSTLUDE: Niccole Modell

Next Week's Reminders:

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22: HAPPY FIRST DAY OF FALL

8:00 - 11:00am: Pantry Set Up

4:00 - 6:00pm: Pantry Distribution - DRIVE THROUGH, (must

wear face coverings)

Announcements:

WELCOME! We're glad you're with us in spirit, to worship and praise the Lord, our Creator and Redeemer. **SUNSET TONIGHT:** 6:58pm.



Ephesians 6:10-20 (ESV)

¹⁰ Finally, be strong in the Lord and in the strength of his might. ¹¹ Put on the whole armor of God, that you may be able to stand against the schemes of the devil. ¹² For we do not wrestle against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against the authorities, against the cosmic powers over this present darkness, against the spiritual forces of evil in the

heavenly places. ¹³ Therefore take up the whole armor of God, that you may be able to withstand in the evil day, and having done all, to stand firm. ¹⁴ Stand therefore, having fastened on the belt of truth, and having put on the breastplate of righteousness, ¹⁵ and, as shoes for your feet, having put on the readiness given by the gospel of peace. ¹⁶ In all circumstances take up the shield of faith, with which you can extinguish all the flaming darts of

the evil one; ¹⁷ and take the helmet of salvation, and the sword of the Spirit, which is the word of God, ¹⁸ praying at all times in the Spirit, with all prayer and supplication. To that end, keep alert with all perseverance, making supplication for all the saints, ¹⁹ and also for me, that words may be given to me in opening my mouth boldly to proclaim the mystery of the gospel, ²⁰ for which I am an ambassador in chains, that I may declare it boldly, as I ought to speak.

YOUR TITHES & OFFERINGS may be turned in online by using the "Giving" option on the home page of the church website, by mail to the church address, or dropped off in the new, secure, *locked* church mailbox. Thank you so much for your support at this critical time.

SECOND READING – NEW CHURCH OFFICERS: Mike Schlemmer, elder and Gwen Cornell, LVAES board member



YOUTH FUNDRAISER - YARD SALE! Come on out to the yard sale this Sunday and show your support of our youth! Donations needed! Please drop off donations at the church or contact Gwen Cornell: 805-797-0726.

When: Sunday, September 20

Time: 7:00 AM

Where: The Cornell Residence 9138 N Ventura Ave Ventura, CA 93001

ANNE CURRY FAREWELL CARDS: Anne Curry is moving to Tennessee on Oct. 1. Please say farewell by writing a card or letter and bringing or sending it to the church office. Anne's last Sabbath here is Sept. 26. We need to receive cards/letters by then to make sure she receives them. We will miss you greatly Anne!

FAREWELL FOR PASTOR & MRS. JASON WHITLEY: Sadly, <u>Sabbath, Oct. 3</u>, is Pastor Jason's last Sabbath with us. Please plan to bring a lawn chair and pack YOUR OWN lunch (no sharing of food outside of households due to COVID restrictions) and join us for lunch under the shade trees after church on Oct. 3 to wish him and his beautiful new bride Sarai a fond farewell. A table will be provided if you'd like to bring a card or gift.

PULPIT SCHEDULE: Sept. 26 - Ralph Arnold. Oct. 3 - Pastor Jason Whitley. Oct. 10 - David Lowe.

WATCH YOUR STEP if you enter the church. The equipment needed for our outdoor service on the west side has been placed to allow for safe walking space, but please take extra caution when passing through.

CHURCH E-MAIL LIST: If you'd like to receive Camarillo Church office e-mails, please notify us by sending an e-mail with your request to Suzanne at: office@camarillosda.org

NEW INFO FOR CALVIN & PAOLA: To obtain The Gardners' new mailing address, please contact Calvin at his new email address: calvin.gardnerii@gmail.com

THE PANTRY THANKS YOU for your faithful support, which help us make a positive difference to our neighbors in need. <u>SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR VOLUNTEERS</u> - we couldn't do this work without you!!! Our YOUTH were helping Tuesday mornings, working hard to fill the bags in readiness for Tuesday evening distribution. <u>We especially need volunteers</u>, as these young people have now returned to school, and Pastor Jason and Roxanne Sarai on our evening crew will move away very soon.

ADULT SABBATH SCHOOL TEACHER SCHEDULE – for remainder of the 3RD QUARTER:

September 26: Ralph Arnold

NEW SABBATH SCHOOL QUARTERLIES for the 4th quarter (Oct-Nov-Dec) are available in the church foyer or by calling the church office to arrange for pickup, either at the office, or in the church mailbox at your convenience (lower section - now with a handle for ease of opening - *thank you Carl Randall!*).

HEY KIDS! Are you in need of a story or two? Have you read everything you have at home twice already? Have you heard all your story tapes and CDs six times already? Mister Boomer Bill has some stories you might like to

hear; stories you might like to read to your dollies or stuffed animals or little brothers or sisters or cousins. I've even got Cradle Roll songs to sing with your baby sisters and brothers. So let me know if you would like a story.

Tell me if you want a story to READ or LISTEN to. Tell me if you want a Short Story or a LONG story. I'll send you the story by e-mail (so be sure to tell me your email address) within a day or two. Send your request to: boomerbillone@gmail.com I'll check my email a couple times a day on my computer. I don't use a "smart phone." Keep Smiling! Jesus Loves YOU!

Best Wishes Always, "Boomer" Bill Calkins - Storyteller



August 24, 2020

Greetings Church Family,

I hope this email finds you well and that you have been safe amongst all the craziness that 2020 has had to offer thus far. I write to you with a very bittersweet feeling. This morning, Monday, August 24, I officially received a notification from the Southern California Conference declaring my transfer from interim senior pastor at Camarillo SDA to Senior Pastor at the Culver City SDA Church. This transition will take place officially on October 11 from the conference office.

What this looks like for me is this:

September 14: Sarai (Roxanne Sarai Molina) and I will be married

September 14-28: Honeymoon

October 3: My farewell

October 10: Either my final sermon with you or my first sermon with Culver City SDA.

October 11: Installed into Culver City SDA.

I know that this may come as a surprise to some while others have had a suspicion of this for many moons. I ask that you pray for Sarai and I in this transition. I also ask that you pray for yourselves as a community while you seek for a new senior pastor. I know that God will find a wonderful leader and God will continue to bless this church as He has in the past.

I can honestly say that I will miss you all. I have learned so much in these 3 years with you. There are so many life lessons to take with me and I will cherish them for the rest of my ministry. Thank you for all the help and support you gave to me and to this church. I could not have led without your willingness to be a part of this family. I love you all and I wish God's greatest blessings on you and your family.

Hopefully I will get to see you before October 10!

God bless you Camarillo Family,

Pastor Jason Whitley

Praying for God's Family

"Therefore I tell you, whatever you ask for in prayer, believe that you have received it, and it will be yours." Mark 11:24 (NIV)

PRAYER REQUEST FORMS are in the church pews and may be placed in the Prayer Box in the foyer. To update your prayer needs, please contact Prayer Ministry leader **Anne Curry** (805-987-1365) or the Pastor.

PRAISES: For God's promises to each one of us, of His powerful "armor" of strength and protection!

HEALTH CONCERNS: Janet Younce's sister Sharon (recovery from spinal procedure for severe back pain); John Negley, Sr. (cancer); Henry Hernandez (pinched disc and calcium deposits on neck, leg numbness, muscle weaknes); Linda (sister of Yoli Hernandez) - Covid-19; Lisa Matthew's mother - declining health/assisted living, no visitors; Dottie Hula (Suzanne Goodrich's mother) - hospice care/assisted living, no visitors; Dorothea Amey (cancer); Mike Godfrey - (stroke recovery); Gershon Napod's Mom - esophageal cancer, and Gershon's brother Levi; Naomi Turner; Clinton Hooper (Chad's brother) - surgery recovery; Evelyn DeLay; Jay Cummings; Larry Miller (serious health issues). Sharon Croombs-Schwartz – cancer treatment; Sharon Croombs-Schwartz's son - COVID-19, and her niece Amber - terminal cancer (please continue to pray for her salvation).

<u>UPDATE</u> (Sept. 9): **Janet Younce's sister Sharon** had her medical procedure for severe back pain, and your prayers were very helpful to both sisters. Sharon is doing pretty well, feeling better, and able to walk some. Thanks for your continued prayers!

BEREAVEMENT: For the grieving families of 198,000+ people who have died from COVID-19 in the U.S. and also all those killed or missing from the catastrophic wildfires and devastating hurricanes.

PRAYERS REQUEST *from Kim Swarts:* "My son and his fiance, who were getting married this Oct 10, just received some horrible news. Hannah's (fiance's) best friend, Izzy, was tragically killed. She was hit by a train Monday (Aug 24th) while out jogging and taking pictures of the ocean. She lived in the area, but it took a while to notify family. My son and Hannah have put a hold on the wedding plans for now, the young lady of 21, was going to be the maid of honor. We have all known her since she was 8 yrs old or so. It is so hard to process. We are in shock.

The take away from this painful situation is this. Life is short, love everyone you know, let them know it, spend time with the people that matter to you, share the truth of your faith (The reason for the Hope within) with eternity in mind and always pray about EVERYTHING. Please add the young lady's family to your prayer list. Izzy had 5 siblings and 2 sets of parents. She was loved and had a joy that everyone saw whenever she was in the room. I believe she was walking with Jesus and I hope and pray that I will see her again in heaven on that day..."

OTHER CONCERNS: 1) Starr Halm thanks you for your prayers for God's guidance as she looks for a place to live, that she will find just the place where the Lord wants her to be.

- 2) For all those who have been affected by the devastating hurricanes!
- 3) For people impacted by the horrendous wildfires, including the firefighters working in such difficult conditions. All people affected are in such need of God's intervention.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS...AND MANY THANKS TO OUR FATHER FOR HEARING THEM!

WANTED: SOMEONE to take over the prayer chain for our church. Since I am moving, I need to be replaced. I have found it an enjoyable way to contribute, a means of sharing our prayer concerns and bringing us closer -- especially in these post-virus days. I will leave useful info for whomever wishes to take this on. C'mon! Try it--you'll like it. And hopefully Jesus will like your doing it. - Anne Curry



To access a previous broadcast, go to our church website and click on "Video Archives" on the left side of the home page. Can also be seen on Roku.

Church Website: www.camarillosda.org

To watch the live broadcast of our Sabbath School, Worship Services, and some other church events online, click on LIVESTREAM at the left side of the church website home page. You can watch from any device. Also may be viewed on Roku, Facebook, or YouTube.

Church Office E-mail: office@camarillosda.org



Pastoral Staff

Jason Whitley	pastorjason@camarillosda.org
Interim Senior Pastor	(Cell) 661-714-5498
David Pennock Head Elder	dpennock@yahoo.com (Cell) 805-816-2812 (prefers text messaging)
Suzanne Goodrich Ministry Assistant	office@camarillosda.org (Office) 805-482-4632